BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
Tuesday, March 28, 2023 7:06 PM — Tyringham Town Hall, 116 Main Road

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin and Michael Curtin.
Others present: Molly Curtin-Schaefer Noah Choquette

Treasurer warrants and previous minutes were approved.

Mail: Election schedule for 2023, A notice from Kinder/Morgan regarding the pipelines that run
thru our Town, A notice from the Metropolitan District Notification of Intent to Abandon
Colebrook Lake Storage, building permit #581, An OSHA required training matrix for
municipalities, a Chapter 90 review of funding, paint stewardship program notice and letter from
David Cohen regarding salting of the boat ramp at Goose Pond.

ANIMAL INSPECTOR: John Drake was unanimously appointed as Animal Inspector.

PAVING: A discussion ensued about this construction season’s paving projects. It was
unanimously approved to pave Main Road from the park bridge to possibly the Lee town line
depending on the pricing.

Also discussed was the use of salt on the boat ramp. The ramp must be salted or sanded as it is
a source of water for fire protection. Noah Choquette will discuss this issue with Terry Smith of
the Massachusetts Fish & Wildlife when they meet next week.

FY24 budgets for the Annual Town Meeting will be discussed next meeting.

Adjoyrned 7:45 ,u
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